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Originally, he was held down by this monster, feeling like a mountain 
on top, almost breathless, but as the white scales released energy, he 
suddenly felt that the monster's power became weaker. 

With a bow on his back, he pushed away the monster that was 
pressing on him as soon as he tried hard, turned over and climbed 
onto the back of the monster, grabbed the upper and lower jaws of the 
monster with both hands and pulled them to the sides, pulling its **** 
mouth more and more. big. 

The monster was struggling desperately, roaring in pain, and blood 
spurted out from its mouth. 

After the monster stopped struggling, Wang Xuan realized that the 
cheeks on both sides of its mouth had been completely torn apart by 
himself, and the small half of his head was almost torn off by himself. 

How powerful are these white scales? 

Wang Xuan was relieved when he saw that the monster was dead. 
Suddenly, he felt that the white scales in his right palm contracted 
silently, and no longer reacted. 

His whole body suddenly seemed to collapse, and he rolled over and 
fell down, but the feeling of swelling and discomfort in his right hand 
was relieved a lot. 

On the other side, Zhang Haofei's left arm was bitten by the monster, 
and his right hand pressed against the monster's upper jaw, trying to 
open the monster's mouth. 



The white scales in his right hand underwent the same change as 
Wang Xuan's. The scales in his right hand swelled and heated up, 
releasing a kind of energy. The power that erupted from his body 
multiplied, and he quickly bit the monster on his left arm. His mouth 
was opened. 

At the same moment, Gu Manyao rushed up and saw that the 
monster's **** mouth was propped open by Zhang Haofei's right 
hand. Without thinking much, he stabbed the sharpened end of the 
steel bar in his hand into the monster's mouth. 

She used all her strength, and with a snort, the steel bar went into the 
monster's mouth as much as possible, followed its open mouth, passed 
through its throat, and stabbed directly into its body. 

The monster shook violently, like an electric shock, and soon his body 
softened, pressing down on Zhang Haofei. 

Zhang Haofei gasped heavily, lying on his back on the ground, and 
pushed the breathless monster away from him. He glanced at Gu 
Manyao with some surprise in his eyes. 

He didn't expect that a woman like Gu Manyao would be so strong, 
even a normal man couldn't compare. 

Gu Manyao felt a flash of white light in front of her eyes. She was busy 
loosening the steel bars she was holding. She opened her right hand 
and saw a wound on her palm. There was a white scale in the wound. 
Drilled in and disappeared, and the wound on the palm healed and 
disappeared in an instant. 

"If I hadn't seen it with my own eyes, it would have been 
unbelievable..." She had heard Wang Xuan and Zhang Haofei talk 



about the process of obtaining white scales, but at the moment she felt 
it for herself, and she was still incredulous. 

Wang Xuan got up from the ground. Originally, his hands were bitten 
with blood by the monster, but in a short time, the wounds on his 
hands had stopped bleeding and healed together. 

Suddenly, a white light flashed in front of him, Wang Xuan's right 
hand hurt slightly, and a white scale appeared on his palm. 

He tore open the monster's mouth, and after killing it, the white scales 
under the monster's neck automatically peeled off, like a living 
creature with self-awareness, flew to his right hand, cut open the palm, 
and drilled into the flesh go. 

With the previous experience, Wang Xuan was no longer afraid, but 
felt excited. Watching the white scales quickly drilled into his right 
palm, it resonated with the original white scale. The two white scales 
were in his palm. Start merging. 

A new energy was released from the palm of his right hand, and the 
wound in the palm healed and disappeared. He clenched his right 
hand into a fist, feeling the earth-shaking changes inside. 

Vaguely, he felt that the two white scales formed a strange gesture in 
his right hand, like the two petals of a blooming flower. 

Feeling the energy being released from the palm of the right hand to 
the whole body one by one, the bones of the whole body seem to be 
faintly rattling, as if they are being reborn. 



Wang Xuan enjoyed this wonderful change. All the pain and weakness 
he had just suffered completely disappeared, and his body and mind 
gave birth to a kind of joy. 

He raised his head and saw Zhao Lei on the other side. He held the 
steel rod tightly in both hands, his face full of shock, and then Zhang 
Qianwen, who fell to the ground on the other side, also got up and lost 
his soul. Her nose was broken and her face was covered in blood. 
Looks very embarrassed. 

Zhao Lei originally wanted to rush out to help Wang Xuan, but he 
didn't expect Wang Xuan to be so brave. With only his flesh and blood, 
he tore the monster's mouth alive. He stared at Wang Xuan with a 
shocked expression on his face. Great look. 

When Wang Xuan saw Gu Manyao rubbing his right palm, his face 
was excited, and he understood that she killed the monster and 
became the third person to obtain white scales after himself and 
Zhang Haofei. 

Wang Xuan walked to Wang Qin's side, saw Wang Qin's eyes widen, 
and he had long since lost his breath. 

It was confirmed that Wang Qin was dead, and Wang Xuan felt a little 
sad, because the joy brought by getting the second white scale 
disappeared. He picked up the steel pipe that he just let go and flew 
out, and came to Gu Manyao and Zhao Lei. 

Zhang Haofei got up from the ground, looked at Gu Manyao and said, 
"You are really powerful, you can't tell, you are more powerful than 
some men." 



The speaker has no intention, UU reading www.uukanshu. The 
listener was interested, Zhang Haofei complimented Gu Manyao 
casually, Zhao Lei listened to it, and felt a little ashamed and 
uncomfortable. He felt that Zhang Haofei was alluding to himself as a 
man, but his performance was not as good as Gu Manyao. 

Thinking that Gu Manyao rushed up to attack the monster without 
hesitation just now, but he backed away in shock, wanting to retreat 
into the car to defend against the monster. In comparison, he was 
indeed inferior to Gu Manyao. Zhang Haofei said that, he was full of 
shame. 

How did Zhang Haofei know about Zhao Lei's thoughts, he just looked 
at Gu Manyao and said, "How about you, have you got scales too?" 

Gu Manyao hummed, her face still unable to hide her joy, and said, 
"It's really amazing, I just feel that my right hand is swollen and 
uncomfortable." 

Wang Xuan replied, "The white scales can be activated with all your 
strength. It can not only speed up the recovery of our injuries, but also 
enhance our strength." 

Zhang Haofei glanced at Wang Xuan and said, "The power that these 
scales stimulate is really amazing. If Gu Manyao hadn't rushed up to 
kill this monster, I would have the confidence to tear this monster 
apart from its mouth." 

He saw that Wang Xuan tore the monster's mouth open, and he 
should have obtained the second scale. He was a little unconvinced. 
He felt that he could also tear open the monster's mouth and kill it, but 
it was a pity that Gu Manyao inserted his hand. , inevitably some 
regrets. 



Zhang Qianwen covered her injured nose and couldn't help but said, 
"Are we...are we still staying here?" 

She didn't have the courage of Gu Manyao. Seeing Wang Qin's tragic 
death, she almost broke her nerves. Seeing Wang Xuan, Zhang Haofei, 
and Gu Manyao chatting casually here, they didn't seem anxious at all. 

She felt more and more frightened in her heart, feeling that the 
surrounding area seemed to be getting darker and darker, and more 
monsters might appear at any time. 

Chapter end 

 


